











In short, the FTC for the last five years has been considering what action, if any,
to take on the subject matter of low tar cigarettes. Meanwhile, since 1997, concems have
increased with respect to (1) whether the FTC’s Cambridge Method provides meaningful
information to consumers and (2) Whether descriptors, such as “light” and “ultra light,”
are potentially misleading to some consumers."! Recently emerging scientific analyses,
such as those presented in NCI’s Monograph 13, have placed into doubt the premise
under which the FTC previously acted in this area: that low-yield cigarettes reduce the
risk of harm. NCT’s Monograph 13 concludes that “{t]here is no convincing evidence
that changes in cigarette design between 1950 and the mid 1980s have resulted in an
important decrease in the disease burdeh caused by cigarette use either for smokers as a
»l2

group or for the whole population.

Against this backdrop, PM respectfully files this petition asking the FTC to take

immediate and appropriate action in light of the current state of the science in this area.
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other things, the Guidelines prohibited claims “that any brand of cigarette or the smoke

therefrom is low in nicotine or tars . . . when it has not been established by competent
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The [Cambridge] Method does not and cannot
measure these many variations in human smoking habits.?®

Notwithstanding the industry’s observations regarding the limitations of the
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contents in cigarette advertising,” so long as the agreement would include an “effective

method of insuring compliance with the terms of any agreement.”* In response, five of

the six major manufacturers submitted a written plan agreeing to include tar and nicotine

disclosures in advertising, and the FTC suspended its proposed trade rule indefinitely.*’

The'FTC explained that relying on the industry’s plan would free its resources to pursue
















the health improvement,” leading it to “support further reduction in tar

levels.”¢
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that each cigarette variety be tested under two different sets of smoking conditions.””®

Finally, in 1998, the FTC sought expert scientific advice again, requesting that HHS
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“prefer taste.”'® Consumers should be permitted to use descriptors to accommodate taste










